Hersham Residents Association

HRA active positive and non-political since 1971




Dear Sir / Madam
HRA response to parliamentary boundary commission consultation proposals 
- final text below as submitted on 10/12/2017 via the commission’s website

Hersham Residents Association (the ​​HRA​)​ i​​s a non-political residents association established in 1971 to help represent the interests of Hersham.  At a recent HRA meeting our committee were shocked with the consultation proposals for a new parliamentary boundary running through Hersham.  

The HRA is opposed to these proposals which apparently disregard Hersham as a significant long established settlement with its own history, identity and community.  The proposals would split the village and result in key Hersham organisations being located in different constituencies.

We feel that having 2 MPs representing different parts of the village would over time tend to divide and diminish our village and reduce the sense of collective identity currently associated with Hersham.  We feel strongly that it would undermine our association’s aims to maintain and build the community.

In terms of borough council ward geography, Hersham was badly affected by the local government boundary review changes from 2016 which resulted in Hersham covering a much smaller ward area.  It should be noted that Hersham’s response to these changes was to start a campaign to re-establish Hersham’s boundaries by the creation of a community council. The success of this campaign illustrates the strength of feeling that Hersham should be left intact, and not affected by further changes.  

Irrespective of the campaign, a new set of boundaries which are not coterminous with current boundaries would create confusion, and would not help to strengthen and maintain Hersham.  We would therefore be surprised if these proposals were supported by Hersham residents during the drafting stage or in the feedback to this consultation. Views from Hersham and those that represent its residents must be taken note of to maintain trust and confidence in the democratic process.

For all the above reasons the HRA feels strongly that the proposed changes should be withdrawn and alternative options considered which leaves Hersham intact.

David Lock 
Chair - on behalf of the HRA
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